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The October luncheon was a true success with lots of fun and prizes. We hope you were able to attend and take part 
in the festivities.  The profits from bingo are going to one of our charities, Ladies Day Fund.   

With the Thanksgiving holiday approaching we take the time to give thanks for all of the worldly and material things 

we have and the blessings of things that cannot be bought … good health, hope, faith and good friends.  We are also 
grateful for our freedom in a nation where we can enjoy the many things we appreciate.   

We hope you will have a blessed Thanksgiving holiday. 

Retta Christoforatos 
Co-President 

Donna Wilson 
Co-President 

rettac@bellsouth.net, (770) 597.3054 wilson6832@bellsouth.net, (770) 957.6832 
 

SPECIAL EVENT PLANNING RoyAnne Donnelly ~ flygirlroy@yahoo.com, (770) 855.5476 

 

500 Powder Springs St., Marietta 30064 | (770) 427.2500 

 
MENU  

Tossed Garden Green Salad with Apples, Feta Cheese, Pecans, Candied Cranberries and Raspberry Vinaigrette 

Sliced Top Round of Beef with Cabernet Reduction and Caramelized Onions 

Parmesan Mashed Potatoes and Seasonal Vegetables 

Assorted Desserts (Chef’s Choice) 

*** Vegetarian meals are available: If you register/pay online you will make that notation there.  However, if you 
choose to send in a check instead, note Vegetarian Meal on the “FOR” line on the front of your check. *** 

Cost: $32 per person (includes taxes and gratuities) | Cash bar available  

Payment ~ Two Methods  

1) Register and pay ONLINE at www.deltaclippedwings.org.  After logging in, go to the EVENTS SECTION in the bottom 

right corner and click on “11/13/15 ~ REGISTER FOR “HOLIDAY BAZAAR” to bring up the registration form.  Your 

information will automatically populate the form.  You can enter and pay for up to 5 guests with this online form!  

Submit the form and continue through the payment process.  You will receive an email confirmation showing your 
credit card amount and the names for you and your guests … VERY EASY and MODERN!!! 

2) Pay by CHECK. Make checks payable to DELTA CLIPPED WINGS (your check is your reservation).  DO NOT 

SEND cash or a bank transfer.  Please be sure your name, address and phone number is on the check and the name of 

anyone you may be paying for. 

http://www.deltaclippedwings.org/
mailto:wilson6832@bellsouth.net
mailto:flygirlroy@yahoo.com
http://www.deltaclippedwings.org/
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Payment Deadline: Payment must be received by Friday, November 6th, so the final count can be given to the 

facility.  DCW is responsible for paying for that number of guests whether they attend or not and while we want to 

remain flexible and sensitive to personal circumstances, please understand we are not always able to make refunds 

once the count is finalized.  Your check will be your reservation, so mail it early!! 

Mail your check to Delta Clipped Wings ~ Alva Blake, PO Box 724944, Atlanta, GA 31139-4944  

If you have any questions about your reservation please contact Alva at (770) 436.4789 or alvab@att.net 

Check-In/Arrival: Check in begins at 10:00.  Please make every effort to arrive before 11:00 as the final number 

of attendees will be given to the kitchen at that time.   

Advanced Seating: If you would like to sit with friends, “advanced seating sign-up sheets” will be available at the 

Check-in table.  This process not only helps friends find where their party is sitting, it also helps other members find 

available seating at a quick glance.  Please be aware, if you put someone’s name on your list and they no-show, it is your 

responsibility to remove their name from your table list.  Note: Name cards may be placed on your table; however, 

NO “RESERVED’ SIGNS please as members walking through looking for an open seat may think the whole table is 
taken.  

Parking: Self-Parking Only  

Dress Code: Business Casual  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

DIRECTIONS TO HILTON ATLANTA / 

MARIETTA HOTEL & CONFERENCE CENTER  

Take I-75 to EXIT 265 (N. Marietta Parkway/120 Loop). 

Go WEST on N. Marietta Parkway for 2.5 miles to Powder Springs Street. 

Turn LEFT onto Powder Springs St./GA-360 

Go 0.2 miles … The Conference Center is on the RIGHT 

Note: You can also get directions on our website - www.deltaclippedwings.org - by clicking on the red “Hilton Atlanta 

Marietta Hotel & Conference Center” under the EVENTS section 
 

 

SPECIAL EVENT PLANNING RoyAnne Donnelly ~ flygirlroy@yahoo.com, (770) 855.5476 
 

Our Annual Holiday Bazaar is just around the corner!!! 

Remember our event check-in begins at 10am (30 minutes earlier than our regular 

luncheons).  The event will be in the Conference Center which is the building to the 

right as you enter the driveway to the Hilton Hotel/Marietta Conference Center. 

There is a parking lot immediately to the right before the Conference Center that 

will be the closest to the entrance for this event.  You will notice there is a covered 

drive-through to drop off and pick up if needed.  Our Bazaar exhibitors will also use 

this entrance. There’s plenty of additional parking once the first lot is full.  

Shopping begins at 10am and close just before noon as we break for our lunch. 

Once lunch is complete the shopping will open again until 3pm.  Remember, our exhibitors accept various combinations 

of payment, e.g., cash, check and/or credit cards, so be prepared to use any of the three depending upon each 

exhibitor’s preference.  Shopping bags will again be available for purchase (money collected will be donated to our 

charities).   

As noted above, payment deadline for this event is November 6th as the Conference Center must have our headcount 

that same day.  Any reservations that come in late will be placed on a waiting list to see if there are any cancellations.   

mailto:alvab@att.net
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Hilton+Atlanta%2FMarietta+Hotel+%26+Conference+Center/@33.943645,-84.552498,17z/data=%213m1%214b1%214m2%213m1%211s0x88f5169d5e5dc2f7:0xabbc30f25f224c0b
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Hilton+Atlanta%2FMarietta+Hotel+%26+Conference+Center/@33.943645,-84.552498,17z/data=%213m1%214b1%214m2%213m1%211s0x88f5169d5e5dc2f7:0xabbc30f25f224c0b
mailto:flygirlroy@yahoo.com
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Event information may also be found on our web site  

www.deltaclippedwings.org 
 

 

 

2015  

 December 15 (Tuesday) ~ Country Club of the South | HOLIDAY LUNCHEON 

2016 

 January 26 (Tuesday) ~ 103 West  

 March, 18 (Friday) ~ Atlanta Airport Marriott 

International | ANNUAL FUNDRAISER  

 April 13 (Wednesday) ~ Atlanta Country Club 

 May 11 (Wednesday) ~ The 57th Fighter Group Restaurant  

 June ~ TBA 

 

 

THANK YOU to all members and guests for a memorable Bingo luncheon at the beautiful Alpharetta Athletic Club, 

East Course.  Each October our goal is to raise money specifically for Ladies Day Fund (LDF) … one of the four 

charities we support.  

A good time was had by all and the costumes, as always, were fun and creative.  Our winners were from left to right: 

THE FLAPPER ~ McPatti Langston, THE VENETIAN BLINDS ~ Lori Nesz, Sue Head and Lynn Upchurch and BOB MARLEY ~ 

Paige Becquet.  Honorable mention: DOROTHY AND TOTO ~ Virginia Petersen and BIG PINK BIRD ~ Michelle Reed. 

     

Thanks again for helping us make this a successful event for Ladies Day!!!   RoyAnne and Corrine 
 

 

    CHAIR ~ Carol Ellington | caepru@bellsouth.net, (678) 293.5912    
 

Please continue to send Carol Ellington and Sue Zino (sszino45@gmail.com) any information regarding life events, e.g., 

births, marriages, illnesses, retirements, happy news, etc., so we may share it with our members.   
 

 

        
  

 

 Jan Rogers Wade sent us the following note mid-October: We just came back from MD 

Anderson in Houston.  The doctors recommended a slight change from the plan the Atlanta doctor 

had recommended, but they are going to work together so Bob will be able to have all the 

treatments here in Georgia.  The type of cancer he has is very aggressive so the chemo sounds like 

it will be very brutal.   

We really need your prayers for courage, trust, lack of anxiety and, in spite of all this, the peace 

of God by remembering He is still in control.  When you're in the bottom of the ninth that’s pretty 

hard. 

Address: 12643 Itaska Walk, Milton, GA 30004 ~ bobjanwade@comcast.net | FA class 08/31/61 

http://www.deltaclippedwings.org/
mailto:caepru@bellsouth.net
mailto:sszino45@gmail.com
mailto:bobjanwade@comcast.net
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 Bethany Burke’s mother, Denny Burke, passed away on October 13th.  Former DCW member 
Kitty Willett was Denny’s niece. 

Bethany’s address: 2807 Lee Trevino Ct., Shalimar, FL 32579 | atlcollie@cox.net | FA class 
06/05/78  

Kitty’s address: 3316 Monte Doro Dr., Birmingham, AL 35216 | bew1010@gmail.com 

 

 On October 16th Pat Gallman Winstead’s “98 years young” mother-in-law, May Winstead, passed away.  

Address for Pat and Bill: 145 Longwood Ln., Newnan, GA 30263 ~ pat.winstead@gmail.com | FA class 01/31/1966 
 

 

 
Lyn 

 Lyndal Garrett Lynn’s father and Glenna Garrett Carter’s uncle, Gerald 
Garrett, passed away on October 10th.  

Lyn’s address: 4838 Hynes Cir., Marietta, GA 30067  
elynn77246@aol.com | FA class 08/31/1970 

Glenna’s address: 1011 Quail Hollow, White Plains, GA 30678  

carter.glenna@gmail.com | FA class 06/01/1970  
Glenna 

 

 

 
 

 Sandy Swindle Rollins's 93 year old mother, Virginia Wilkerson, passed away on October 18th. 

For those wishing to do so, donations may be made in memory of her mother to Langdale Hospice 
House (2263 Pineview Dr., Valdosta, GA 31602) or the church of your choice. 

Address: 6323 Thomas Dr., # 1205, Panama City Beach, FL 32408 | beenastew@comcast.net | FA 
class 05/03/71 

 

 Marty Evans recently told Suzi Modisett that she is just now getting back to her regular exercise following heart 
surgery earlier this year.   

Address: 6 Blueberry Lane ~ Unit C50, Falmouth, ME 04105 | FA class 06/18/1956 

 
 

 On October 20th Laurie Colgan-Strum’s husband, Don, was killed by a hit and run driver who was 
later apprehended and arrested.  Don was a retired Delta mechanic.   

Address: 560 SE 33rd St., Cape Coral, FL 33904 | laurie.strum@yahoo.com | FA class 04/09/1962 

 

 Health Update from Marta Goff Stewart: I awakened two years ago, post cataract and 

implant surgery, with a huge black sunflower spot in my vision.  Ironically I already had a post 

annual checkup that day and during my appointment the doctor picked up the phone in the exam 

room to call a specialist and then told me, "Your appointment is in 3 hours, be there.  Here is the 

address.”    

I was diagnosed with a macular hole in my retina and told that the faster you can catch this the 

better the chances are for recovery.  On July 31st I had surgery and for the next two weeks I   
spent 20 of every 24 hours face down (picture a massage chair in the mall).  The good news my recovery has gone well.  

I have regained most of former 20-20 post cataract vision, I can drive and read, and they even said I could swim, but 

no diving.  

Address: 2390 Sassafrass Ln., Powder Springs, GA 30127 | marta@stewartbrokers.com | FA class 10/27/1969  

 

mailto:bew1010@gmail.com
mailto:pat.winstead@gmail.com
mailto:elynn77246@aol.com
https://dcw.memberclicks.net/mc/profile/viewSearchProfile.do?userId=29638816
mailto:carter.glenna@gmail.com
mailto:laurie.strum@yahoo.com
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 On October 17th Judy Moon Boyce sent the following: My deepest gratitude goes out to all of 

you who sent cards, emails and prayers acknowledging the recent death of my nephew, sculptor Andy 

Davis.  I’ve read the cards and letters many times and, along with your prayers, they bring me great 

comfort.   

For those of you who have asked about the foundation to honor Andy’s talent and memory by 

supporting young artists, donations may be made to ANDY DAVIS FOUNDATION FOR THE ARTS, PO Box 

2974, McDonough, GA 30253 or online at www.andydavisfoundation.org.  My grandniece Stephanie 

describes it best in an interview printed in the Henry Herald** on September 1st saying her dad “was passionate 

about building the arts community and making it stronger.  The foundation is going to foster that.” 

** NOTE: If interested in reading the full article, go here >> www.henryherald.com/news/2015/sep/01/andy-davis-

foundation-for-the-arts-aims-to-bring/ 
 

 
 

                      
 

 
 

 Suzi and Tom Modisett welcomed granddaughter #3, Nikita Cathy Modisett, into the world 

on her daddy Corey’s 40th birthday, October 2nd.  Nikita weighed 6 lbs. 13 oz.  All are adjusting 

quite nicely!  “Nana Suzi” is honored for her granddaughter to share her actual first name which 
is Cathy. 

Address: 631 Norfleet Rd. NW, Atlanta, GA 30305 | tsmodi@bellsouth.net | FA class 07/28/69 

 

 Marta Goff Stewart’s oldest daughter (older twin, Natalie) gave birth to Madeleine Claire 

Dunlap on July 17th.  Marta noted in her email to us … We still don't have any boys, but I have 

faith!  

Madeleine in the front; Scarlett in the back    
 

 

 
 

 Susan Kraham and Mary Jane (MJ) Robinson are the last two flight 

attendants from the class of 10/18/1965.  They received their 50 year service 
pins in the Atlanta FA lounge before leaving on a 4 day trip to Dublin.     

Jane Harris non-reved over for the festivities and did a little sketch at dinner 

with Laura Montgomery, Harriet Sabbatini, Lynda Lloyd and Diane Martin.  

Other crew members included Nancy Attridge, Peggy Perkins and Barbara 

Becker. 

L to R: Senior Vice President In-Flight Service Allison Ausband, 

Susan, Karmen Nicklaus (Susan’s FSM), MJ and ATL Base Manager 

Sergij-Dominik Novak 
 

 

 

http://www.andydavisfoundation.org/
http://www.henryherald.com/news/2015/sep/01/andy-davis-foundation-for-the-arts-aims-to-bring/
http://www.henryherald.com/news/2015/sep/01/andy-davis-foundation-for-the-arts-aims-to-bring/
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 At our September luncheon Barbara Snodgras received her 45 year 

service pin, retirement plaque and retirement picture.  Her official 
retirement date was 06/01/2015. 

L to R: ATL FSM Doug Robinson, Barbara Snodgras, ATL FSM Norma Huger 

and ATL FSM Karmen Niklaus 

 

 

 

Nancy Attridge made an “In Honor of donation” for Susan Kraham and Mary Jane (MJ) Robinson in recognition of their 
50th Anniversary with Delta!  

 

 

                        
 

  
www.curechildhoodcancer.org 

DCW LIAISONS to CURE CHILDHOOD CANCER  

Kathy Larkin ~ kslarkin@att.net, (770) 333.8688  

Kathryn Wilson ~ kew49@comcast.net, (404) 502.3304 

 

As so many of us know, it is never easy to hear that your loved one has cancer, but when it’s a child it is even more 
heart-wrenching.   

The parents of these children are so grateful for all that is done for them.  So with the holiday season almost upon 

us, we are once again asking for gas cards and gift cards (e.g., grocery stores, Walmart, Target, etc.) for the CURE 

families.  Sometimes these cards are the only way they can get to their child’s doctor(s) appointments as they help 
with gas, prescriptions, food and many things that we take for granted. 

Last year DCW members went above and beyond, once again, for these families.  We were able to have four family 

lunches, two family dinners and two Christmas teas.  These lunches, dinners and teas were served at Children’s 

Hospital at Egleston and Children’s Hospital at Scottish Rite.  In total, we were able to serve over 300 families 
because of your generosity.   

This year at DCW’s Annual Holiday Bazaar on November 13th, we will be selling several items for our CURE projects 
(see photos below).  We will also collect your gas/gift cards at the November and December events. 

“Thank you” is very simple but very sincere.  We are looking forward to working with all of you again this year. 

 
Wine Glasses ~ $15 

 
Wine Bottle Covers ~ $10 

 
Ear Muffs ~ $10 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

   

FOUNDER AND PRESIDENT of LDF  

Carole Lovelace, kismetxa@aol.com, (504) 598.5673  
www.ladiesdayfund.com 

November is such a wonderful month.  The weather’s almost perfect in New Orleans and it’s time to celebrate one of 

my favorite holidays!  But it’s also bittersweet for me as l lost my brother to cancer on Thanksgiving Day many years 

ago … he was only 36!  

http://www.curechildhoodcancer.org/
mailto:kslarkin@att.net
mailto:kew49@comcast.net
http://www.ladiesdayfund.com/
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Another person whose November is bittersweet is LAX based flight attendant Karen Perry.  In 2011, the day before 

Thanksgiving, Karen lost her three children when the plane they were flying in crashed into the side of a mountain in 

Arizona.  How do you deal with such a devastating loss ... three precious children gone in an instant??   

Ladies Day was familiar with Karen as we had helped with medical bills for her special needs daughter, Morgan, and 

later helped when Karen was dealing with breast cancer.  And when I learned Karen was the mother of the children in 

the crash, I felt we needed to be there for her at this difficult time.  My board of directors agreed and we offered 

to match donations sent to us if “Thanks for helping Karen” was written on the check or in a note.  We would match 
donations through February 2012 ... matching 25% through December, 15% for January and 10% for February.   

I was made aware by one of Anderson Cooper’s producers that he wanted to help after reading a story that was 

published about LDF in a western newspaper.  Checks and notes started coming in non-stop from all over the country; 

one day I received 138 letters!  In addition, a large number of Ladies Day and Delta Clipped Wings members 
responded too!   

By the end of February we had received mail from 18 states and had raised approximately $35,000.  I was 

overwhelmed with the enormous response from so many of you, but not surprised.  Stepping up to help a co-worker is 
part of what makes Delta Clipped Wings and Ladies Day members so special!   

Thank you.  Be blessed and Happy Thanksgiving! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

DELTA AIR LINES 

WHY THE BREAST CANCER RESEARCH FOUNDATION?  

Source: http://news.delta.com 

Each October, Delta Air Lines hosts its annual campaign for the Breast Cancer Research Foundation to encourage 

employees worldwide to raise money and generate awareness for the fight to end breast cancer. 

With so many breast cancer research charities in the U.S., some wonder why Delta chose to partner with BCRF eleven 

years ago.  Well, wonder no longer, here are the top three reasons Delta partners with BCRF in the pursuit of 
eradicating breast cancer. 

1.  BCRF puts its money where the research is.   

2.  BCRF is a top-rated nonprofit. 

3.  BCRF advances the world’s most promising research to eradicate breast cancer. 

Since 2005, Delta employees, customers and their friends and family members have raised more than $9.2 million for 

BCRF, including last year’s $1.3 million.  The collective contributions have funded the vital work of 37 different 
research projects over the years and five worldwide researchers for the 2015-2016 year. 

Full story:  http://news.delta.com/why-breast-cancer-research-foundation 
 

 

 

Source: DeltaNet 

 
Saving lives one open seat at a time. 

DELTA ANIMAL RESCUE AND TRANSPORT (DART) is a group of primarily active and retired Delta Air Lines employees that 

transport rescued animals to their “furever” home.  This is a completely volunteer service and is completed in the 

employees’ free time and they are NOT paid for their transport services!! 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Article by Tony Mancini | Delta Flight Attendant, NYC 

Last year, I was greeting customers as Flight Leader and noticed a gentleman board with an empty pet carrier.  To my 

remark that he was missing an important item, he relayed he was flying to pick up an animal and bring it home.   

http://news.delta.com/
http://news.delta.com/why-breast-cancer-research-foundation
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Unknowingly, I may have stumbled across my very first transporter for DART.  Perhaps you’ve encountered them, too?  

What you may not know is that DART is comprised of active and retired Delta employees who volunteer to coordinate 

and transport rescue animals from one shelter to another or to their forever home.   

In December 2013, ATL-based flight attendants Jean Hornsby and Erica Staton officially formed DART.  Both had 

been transporting rescues locally and together recognized a greater need and decided to recruit some of their 

friends who were equally passionate about animal rescue.   

Delta retirees Corinne Mueller (TPA Res) and Carol Gleeson (ATG IFS) also joined the effort and now the group 

coordinates rescues/transports through its Facebook page, DELTA ANIMAL RESCUE & TRANSPORT.  With more than 

2,700 members DART has completed an estimated 200 in-cabin transports as well as many transported via Delta 

Cargo.   

*** You can read the entire article in an email that was sent to our members on October 14th or login to DeltaNet and 

type DELTA ANIMAL RESCUE AND TRANSPORT in the SEARCH field. 

If you’re interested in learning more about DART, join their Facebook group: DELTA ANIMAL RESCUE AND TRANSPORT. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

DELTA VOLUNTEERS HELP BUILD PLAYGROUND FOR ATLANTA SCHOOL 

  
 

Source: http://news.delta.com 

Volunteers from Delta Air Lines helped build a KaBOOM! playground at an elementary school in Atlanta during HANDS 

ON ATLANTA DAY.  “Delta is proud to call Atlanta home, and I am proud of our employees for their ongoing commitment 

to support HANDS ON ATLANTA DAY and work alongside organizations like KaBOOM! and KIPP STRIVE PRIMARY SCHOOL,” 

said Tad Hutcheson, Vice President of Community Affairs for Delta.  

Full story: http://news.delta.com/delta-kaboom-build-play-filled-future-atlanta-school 
 

 
 

  

www.deltaclippedwings.org 

 

Vice President Membership/Webmaster: Suzi Modisett ~ tsmodi@bellsouth.net ~ (404) 355.6559 

Co-webmaster: Sue Zino ~ sszino45@gmail.com ~ (678) 457.3211 

 Over 75% of our renewing members have used the NEW online renewal system ~ YEA!! 

 If you paid your dues by check, I entered that amount for you into the new system.  Your email confirmation 

would contain the following information with your adjusted expiration date: 

Payment Information 

Date: 10/10/2015 19:55:06 

Credit Card: None 

Last 4 digits of CC: 

Dues: 1 year - $25 

Postage Donation: 0.00 

Amount Submitted: $25.00 

Dues Expiration: 10/31/2016 

 For those without an email, your cancelled check is your receipt of dues payment. 

http://r.smartbrief.com/resp/hbbMCjdAmknZtLmUfDoafYfCOTdE?format=standard
http://news.delta.com/
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 We tried to contact ALL of our lapsed members to introduce them to the new website.  If you know of anyone 

who is a former member, make sure they got our message!  Many have change their email address and we may not 

have reached them! 

 Lapsed members must use the NEW member form to rejoin. 

 REMEMBER: If a member doesn’t renew by October 31, 2015, they are automatically moved to an “inactive” 

status and will no longer receive correspondence from us until after they renew their membership. 

 Membership history in your profile will only show through the year 2014.  Our new system will keep track of our 

dues payment beginning with this 2015 year, but we won't be able to register future years in your profile. 

 ONLINE IHO/IMO (In Honor of/In Memory of) FORM donation tip: If you want to designate your IHO/IMO 

donation to a specific charity, put the amount in the charity line and leave the IHO/IMO donation line blank.  You 

can then enter your IHO/IMO designee’s name(s) in the appropriate line. 

 Our email message salutations are now personalized with everyone’s first name! 

 PLEASE protect the security of our member contact information that may be listed in a newsletter.  Use your 

good judgment when forwarding a newsletter to anyone other than your FA friends. 

DIRECTORY QUESTION: Now that the directory is available ONLINE, you can let me know if you don’t 

need a hard copy of the “red book directory.”  I’ve had a couple of members let me know they are 

satisfied with the online version ~ just email me at tsmodi@bellsouth.net if you don’t want a copy  
 

 

 
CHAIR ~ Ann Beaman D’Agostino | AnnBDag@comcast.net 

 

Happy Fall, Everyone!  Don’t you just love this time of year when the colors of the leaves are so vibrant?  Or at least 

they are where I’m sitting while writing this, which is looking out a window in New Hampshire onto a beautiful valley of 

red, gold and orange.  The rain of last night seems to have heightened the color.  It is a glorious sight.  Fall is a special 

time of splashes of color no matter if you are in NH or GA or anywhere.   

Now to this month’s column … I was struck by the poignancy of the above cartoon.  I not only find the funnies to be 

entertaining, I also find them to be inspirational, political, silly (see, you can use “silly” and “politics” in the same 

sentence) and occasionally, very striking, such as this one. 

A dear friend of mine used to be such as worrier.  That person would spend countless hours fretting over the “what 

ifs” of life … What if this ... or what if that….  The person would lose sleep, worrying and fretting and stewing.  I once 

asked, “why do you spend so much time worrying about something over which you have no control?  What’s going to 

happen, will happen.”  You can’t influence the outcome.  You can only control what you can control and sometimes you 

can’t even control the “toast” of life.  Sometimes the toaster will fritz out on you or be at a different setting than 

you intended.  Sometimes life just throws you a curve ball. 

Do you spend countless hours worrying about what’s going to happen?  Do you ever think about how much time it 

wastes or how much sleep and time you lose fretting? 

I’m not advocating not planning.  You can plan for something, you can even have a back-up plan, but all that only works 

if it’s something over which you have control.  If it’s anything else, you just have to take it as it comes.  Life will throw 

us curves; it is how we react to them that matters. 

Happy Fall, Happy Thanksgiving and Happy Living.   

Till next time ...  

Ann 

mailto:AnnBDag@comcast.net
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VICE PRESIDENT COMMUNICATIONS ~ Sue Zino 

sszino45@gmail.com, (678) 457.3211 
 

 

When I send out an email about one of our members I like to include a 

photo of them.  While I do have photos of some of you, it is only a small 

number considering we have 750+ members.  Therefore, if you would like 

me to have a photo of you in my files, please send a digital copy to my 

email … sszino45@gmail.com.  If you have a head shot, that would be 

best.    
 

 
VICE PRESIDENT MEMBERSHIP RECORDS ~ Suzi Modisett 

tsmodi@bellsouth.net, (404) 355.6559 

Please send name, address, phone or email changes to me and Sue Zino (sszino45@gmail.com). 

H    
    

 

[R] Susan Miles Amstutz (Gib) ~ BD 04/20, FA class 05/25/1991 

3321 Rough Creek Dr., Woodstock, GA 30189 | suzamstutz@yahoo.com 

[A] Beverly Banks (Jerry) ~ BD 03/19, FA class 02/02/1981 

6313 Foggy Oak Dr., Fairburn, GA 30213 | H (770) 964-7234, C (770) 843-1149, beverly.banks@delta.com 

[R] Christine Brown Caughran ~ BD 06/08, FA class 07/31/1978 

PO Box 14149, Tallahassee, FL 32317 | C (205) 222.5252, chrisb0608@hotmail.com 

[R] Carolyn Cook ~ BD 09/, FA class 10/20/1980 

1706 Dawson Rd., Albany, GA 31707 | H (229) 435.5384, C (404) 402.5656, cookflt@aol.com 

[A] Barbara Williams Costello ~ BD 07/11, FA class 10/15/1979 

2331 Ithica Dr., Marietta, GA 30067 | C (770) 845.4253, carlybucky@aol.com 

[R] Robin Fishback (Don) ~ BD 08/13, FA class 11/13/1983 

1251 Elkchester Rd., Lexington, KY 40510 | H (859) 312.2521, C (859) 312.2521, smiles@donfishback.com 

[R] Pamela Greene Geter (Nelson) ~ BD 02/19, FA class 10/15/1979 

78 Lewellen Dr., Marietta, GA 30064 | H (678) 354.6036, C (770) 639.0935, Pammy0219@comcast.net 

[R] Bernardette Hudson ~ FA class 11/23/1970 

4860 Erin Rd., Atlanta, GA 30331 | bernardettehudson@icloud.com 

[R] India Akins Jackson (Ken) ~ BD 07/22, FA class 07/02/1979 

2897 Pine Valley Cir., East Point, GA 30344 | H (404) 349.0249, C (404) 668.7797, iuniqueevents@bellsouth.net 

[R] Ruthie Edwards McNeil (Scott) ~ BD 10/26, FA class 03/31/1969 

335 Francyne Ct., Atlanta, GA 30328 | H (404) 497.0973, C (678) 777.4939, remcneil@att.net 

[R] Lynee Chrisman Miller (Brian) ~ BD 02/15, FA class 04/25/1991 

3055 Oxford Terr., Burlington, KY 41005 | C (858) 750.8841, Lcs9901@gmail.com 

[A] Nanette Petersson (Ulf) ~ BD 10/4, FA class 05/01/1978 

1012 Pleasance Grove, Peachtree City, GA 30269 | H (770) 631. 0864, C (404) 775.3420, nanette.petersson@gmail.com 

[R] Lea Rae Smith Petrikas (John) ~ BD 02/20, FA class 07/1961 

2477 Blue Crab Ct., Sanibel, FL 33957 | C (239) 565.8175, sanibellea@comcast.net 

[R] Jan Van Pelt Plattis ~ BD 11/ 18, FA class 03/01/1971 

5086 Independence Ave., Chubbuck, ID 83202 | H (208) 238.3074, jvanpelt@cableone.net 

[A] Douglas Robinson, Jr. ~ BD 02/19, FA class 09/17/2014 

120 Alden Ave. NW, Unit I-1, Atlanta, GA 30309 | H (404) 815-0844, C (770) 330-4455, doug.c.robinson@delta.com 

[A] Melissa Reaves Weatherly (Kurt) ~ BD 12/05, FA class 09/22/1980 

48 Verandah View, Newnan, GA 30265 | H (770) 252.9219, C (803) 479.4123, Melissa.R.Weatherly@delta.com 

[R] Janet Bruckman Willis ~ BD 02/01, FA class 01/30/1963 

4101 Cedar Glen, Covington, GA 30014 | H (770) 464.9745, C (770) 856.6462, jwillis98@bellsouth.net 

[R] Sandy Workman ~ BD 09/25, FA class 07/01/2000 

584 Grey Hawk Way, Fairburn, GA 30213 | C (770) 366.7233, sandylworkman@yahoo.com 
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